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HAPPY FEAST 

E 

“Therefore do not worry about tomorrow, for 

tomorrow will worry about itself.” 

Matthew 6: 34 



 

 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters,  

The peace and and joy of the Holy Spirit be with you! on the occasion of 

the feast of St John Calabria First and foremost I wish all of you a happy feast. 

It is a time of renewal for all of us. It is time to renew our lives. Renewal is the 

word that St John Calabria always had in his mind and heart. A holy fear that always 

made him to think about his life. A fear that if he is doing the will of God. In his own 

words he used to say "today I restart my life"let us also have such holy fear that leads 

us always to a continuous repentance and renewal. One who renews recharges himself 

with the power of God. He gets the strength again to be focussed on the mission, to 

discern the will of God. Let this preparation continue in the coming months as we are 

going to renew our vows on December 8th. The true renewal happens when we return 

to the Gospel, when we realise our identity as sons and daughters of God.  

Let us try to become people of faith where the faith is deteriorating, a faith that 

is reflected in our day to day life. Let this faith in God guide our life, our fraternity and 

mission.  

Let us become a people of hope especially in this time of pandemic. It is quiet 

difficult to hope in God As the world give too much importance to the worldly things 

and takes their shelter in material things. Let our faith in God May become hope to so 

many people around us.  

Let us become people of Charity. The true mark of a poor servant. A charity that 

surpasses selfishness and give way to generosity.  

May the Provident Father gives us all the graces and the blessed Virgin Mary 

May intercede for us. Happy feast to all! 

DELEGATE SPEAKS… 



 

 

 

 

 

 

LET’S CELEBRATE HIM… 

Saints are always a gift to us from God. To receive one like Saint John 

Calabria is the greatest gift and blessing that each Calabrian possessed in life 

time. On this occasion of celebrating St John Calabria, our accountability to God 

for this blessing remains a huge one. The birth and life of John Calabria to me is 

a legacy of our spirituality given to us by God. His birth unveils about the 

Providence of God; his life about the Tender Mother who cares for us. His life 

totally dedicated to the Divine Care is an inspiration for all of us to stick on to the 

same spirit. Therefore, walking on his footsteps, we reach him out; living his 

lifestyle, we become like him and celebrating him, he relives among us.  

Today is not merely a celebration of his birth alone, rather it’s a celebration 

of the birth of our spirituality and our trust in God’s Providence. Whatever he left 

behind is for us and we need to live it entirely. Hence let’s celebrate jubilantly 

and cheerfully this great day. Happy feast.  

May God bless us all.  

 

Fr Vipin Akkaraparambil PSDP 

President of Media and Communication  



 

 

 

 

 

 

June 

 

Happy B’day, dear Fr. Jobin  

On 6th June, we, the community of DPS, celebrated the birthday of our dear 

Administrator, Fr. Jobin. On this special occasion, the whole community prayed for him 

in a special way and he celebrated the Holy Mass for the whole community. It was also 

an occasion for all of us to remember with gratitude his selfless service for all of us, as 

a Priest, brother and administrator to the community.  

Arrival of the new-comers and Handing over the in-charge to the new Rector  

On the occasion of the arrival of some of the new-comers, as informed earlier by the 

Delegate, Fr. Manoj, on 18th morning, during the break-fast, Fr. Nidheesh announced 

and handed over his role as Rector and Superior of the community to Fr. Danny. In the 

afternoon, we welcomed 7 new brothers to first year formation from Kerala.  

Welcome Bro. Abin  

On 26th June, Fr. Jobin and Fr. Joseph M.J picked from Alappuzha, our new regent, Bro. 

Abin, who was on holidays after his philosophical studies in Assam. Wish you a fruitful 

year in the community, dear Bro. Abin. Your service in the community is valuable for 

all of us.  

Time to bid farewell to our beloved brothers  

On 29th June, the new DPS community gave send-off to our former Rector and Superior, 

Fr. Nidheesh; to our former Spiritual Director, Fr. Xavier; and to our both regents, Bro. 

Joseph Attupuram and Bro. Bivin. All the best and prayers Fr. Nidheesh who is 

appointed as our Novice Master! All the best to Fr. Xavier, the Director of our old-age 

home at Thana! And wish you a very fruitful year, our new Novices, Bro. Joseph and 

Bro. Bivin! 

 

 

Divine Providence Seminary 

Mananthavady 



July 

St. Thomas day  

On 3rd July, we celebrated in a solemn way, the feast of St. Thomas, which 

is a very solemn and traditional feast here in Kerala, since we believe 

strongly that he is the one who brought Christian faith to our nation.  

B’day of Bro. Abin 

On 11th July, the community of DPS was so happy and delighted to celebrate the 

birthday of our regent, Bro. Abin. It was a beautiful occasion to thank the Lord for his 

availability to be part of the community as a regent.   

Visit of the Delegate  

On 24th July, we were blessed by the first visit of our Delegate, Fr. Manoj in this new 

academic year. Besides celebrating the Holy Mass for the whole community, he also 

met the new religious community and gave us the necessary guidelines. Thank you, Fr. 

Manoj for your visit and encouragement to all of us!  

 

August 

Independence Day and the Assumption of our Blessed Mother 

On 15th August, on the solemnity of the Assumption of our Blessed Mother and the 

Independence of our Mother Nation, at 7.00 am we had a solemn Eucharistic celebration 

presided over by Fr. Danny and thereafter the flag-hoisting outside done by Fr. Jose. 

With brothers giving speeches in various languages and with other joyful moments, the 

day was made, indeed, a memorable one.  

Onam celebrations 

On 21st August, the community of DPS celebrated the most popular local 

festival, Onam with a variety of activities: Solemn Mass, preparing 

flower-carpet, competitions for the Seminarians, traditional lunch with a 

number of vegetable dishes and so on.  

Birthday celebration of Fr. Biju 

On 29th August, we celebrated the 51st birthday of Fr. Biju. On this 

special day, we all prayed for him and remembered gratefully his 

numerous services to our community in various ways, especially as the 

new Vocation Promotor.  

 

 



Arrival of the Canossian brothers and the 

beginning of the Solemn Rosary  

On 30th August, 15 Canossian brothers (minor Seminarians) led by a 

Deacon came to our house for a small experience. On the same day, we 

began also a Solemn Rosary led by our 

brothers in preparation to the Nativity of 

Blessed Virgin Mary. 

 

 

 

September 

Departure of the Canossian brothers  

On 6th September, Canossian brothers who had come for an experience left for their 

house at Kelakam (Kannur). They were so grateful to the whole community for what 

they had experienced during their stay. It was also a good experience for our brothers.  

Happy Ordination Anniversary, Fr. Joseph M.J  

Since Fr. Joseph M.J was stuck at home for a few weeks as his 

dear ones were tested positive, we celebrated his first 

Ordination Anniversary on 13th September (the actual date is 

10th September). He presided over the Eucharistic celebration 

and inspired our boys with his vocational story. Wish you 

fruitful years ahead, dear Fr. Joseph M.J!  

First Mass of Fr. Suresh in DPS  

On 16th September, we had an unexpected visit of Fr. Suresh who was ordained not long 

ago. On 17th morning, he said his first Holy Mass at Divine Providence Seminary where 

he began his vocational journey and formation. Thank you, Fr. Suresh for your visit and 

availability! We are sure that your presence as a newly ordained priest will inspire our 

boys who are preparing themselves to be priests and religious tomorrow.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ISH-KRIPA SADAN 

NAGPUR 
 

 

 

6th June 2021 

Corpus Christi is the solemn commemoration of Eucharist. It is, moreover, the act of 

homage and gratitude to Christ, who by instituting the Holy Eucharist gave to the 

Church her greatest treasure. On this day Ish Kripa community had a solemn Eucharist 

celebration presided over by Fr. Vipin and in the evening a solemn procession around 

the house was conducted. 

23rd June 2021 

“Some people come into our lives and quickly go. Some stay for a while, leave 

footprints on our hearts, and we are never, ever the same.” – Flavia Weedn, 

 We, the Ish Kripa Community want to thank Fr. Martin and Fr. Vipin for all the 

milestones that they helped us to achieve in our community journey. 

10th July 2021 

With a virtual opening of academic year in St Charles Seminary, all philosophers and 

theologians prepared themselves for physical classes. We also greeted the new rector of 

St Charles Fr. Aquin Noronha, OP. 

21st July 2021 

We are honoured to have a person as young and dynamic, to be part of our formation 

journey to guide us as a family member. We welcomed to Ish Kripa Community our 

new Rector and Superior Fr. Anil Kamala.  

5th August 2021 

The days that were hectic had a day off for our community at Rama Dam for the 

refreshment and relaxation.  

28th August 2021 

We celebrated the birthday of our dear Fr. Ivan Lobo on this day.  Cutting cake and 

singing birthday song evoked his memories of younger ages. His joy on this day has 

brought a special good mood to the celebration. 

15th August 2021 

We celebrated the assumption of Blessed Virgin Mary and Independence Day in our 

community on this day.  Fr. Binoy who celebrated mass for us was the chief guest of 

Independence Day programme.  

 



29th August 2021 

We celebrated the festival of Onam in our community which brought to us  a 

multitude of colours and flavours from God’s Own Country, and the 

celebrations reached their apex on the auspicious day of Thiruvonam. We 

prepared Onasadya which is traditional food made during Onnam.   

8th September 2021 

It was a joyful day for us as we celebrated gloriously the Nativity of Blessed Virgin 

Mary. The Solemn Eucharist celebration was presided over by Fr. Anil. He conveyed 

through his homily the need of Virgin Birth and the dogmatic teaching of the church.  

9th September 2021 

Celebrating another year with a very special person that is with Bro Jinto, the 

administrator and member of Ish Kripa Community  who is the light to our lives, and 

who bring joy and happiness.on this day we prayed for him and for his family for good 

health and mind. And in the evening with delicious food and Ice cream. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

On 28th August we were blessed with the visit of Holy cross 

provincial Sr. Annie Varghese. Grateful to you dear Sr Annie Varghese for your 

visit.  

On 30th August Fr. Christopher arrived in our community and we are happy to 

have him in our community.  

On 5th September we celebrated children’s day in our parish along with the sisters 

of Holy cross and SMI. 

On 10th September we had a short visit of our Vicar General Fr. Matthew 

Anchukandam.  

On 14th September we celebrated the Feast of the Holy cross.  On this day, we 

were blessed to have sisters of Holy Cross along with us. Fr Christopher led the 

liturgy of the day with a solemn celebration of the Eucharist.  

 

JAGIROAD ASSAM  



 

 

 

New member to the Community  

It was our pleasure to welcome Rev. Fr.Xavier Vazhuthanappally and Regent Manoj 

Xalxo to our community. We also thank sincerely the outgoing member of our 

community Rev. Fr. Christopher Jayaraj for his great service to us. The whole 

community wished him all the best to his new mission in Assam.  

Visit of Delegate 

We had the visit of Rev. Fr. Manoj, our Delegate and Fr. Sebastian, the Councillor at 

the very beginning of the year. It was nice having them with us, amidst the pandemic 

disturbances and inconveniences. Thank you dear fathers.  

Birthday  

On July 11th, the community celebrated 60th birthday of Fr. Matthew. Besides having a 

jovial celebration of this special day, the community also joined Fr Mathew in a solemn 

celebration of the Eucharistic. God bless you dear father.  

We are on  

Though the pandemic is still on hunt, our activities in the parish are actively moving 

with the government’s protocol. On August 15 we celebrated the village feast and 

September 8 the feast of Mother Mary in the parish. A lot of people from the parish 

participated in both celebrations and showed their enthusiastic participation in the 

activities of the church.  

 

PARISH COMMUNITY 

THANA 



Divine Providence School 

Padri Thana 

 

 

 

Beginning of our Community Life 

The journey of our community life sprouted on 15th of July, with the Holy Eucharist 

presided over by Fr.Manoj, Fr.sebastian, Fr. Nidheesh, Fr. Vipin and Fr.Josephraj and 

Novices.  We the community celebrated the Eucharist and prayed together for God’s 

assistance and guidance. The new Community comprises Fr.Nidheesh, Fr. Vincent, 

Fr.Vipin, Fr.Josephraj and Novs. Joseph Attupuram, Ashwin Kerketta, Bivin James and 

two sisters from SD Congregation.  

We welcomed new members to our community on July 15. We are glad to have such a 

huge community this time in Thana.  

Farewell to Fr.Binoy Pala 

Nothing compares to the joy we feel inside, to have you near us by our side. It is God’s 

special blessing that made you dear Fr. Binoy Pala to be part of Padri Thana Community. 

We were indeed happy to have with us as our superior. We were also happy that you 

served as Pre-primary in charge, and Manager of Dps School at Padri Thana. We 

thank you for your valuable service and commitment. Thank you Dear Fr.Binoy Pala. 

Thank you Fr. Binoy and Wish You All the Best for your New mission. 

New Beginning of our School 

Life is like a song, now that you’re back where you belong. We welcomed, wished and 

inaugurated New Academic year of Our Divine Providence School on 21st June. Parents, 

children, Staff, were part of the inaugural day of our school at Thana. Perhaps it was a 

wonderful day to see once again all the children back to school. We welcomed Our 

Principal Sr.Sachida SD, Sr.Telma, Fr.Vipin The manager and Fr.Josephraj Vice 

Principal, Fr.Vincent Transportation Manager. Welcome Dear Fathers and Brothers….. 

Hearty Welcome Dear Novice Master and Novices. 

 

 



 

 

Having you back is such a blessing, having you away was so depressing. 

Welcome Dear Fr.Nidheesh the Novice master and Dear Novices. Joseph Attupuram , 

Ashwin Kerketta, and Bivin, for we were gladdened by the arrival of you to our 

community on 15th July. Indeed, it was your very presence with us; we were complete as 

a community.  

Entry to Noviciate 

We were indeed glad to have an entry to novitiate, and it was well accepted by Our Dear 

Fr.Manoj and other council members. The entry to Novitiate began with the holy mass 

for our Novices, presided by Fr. Manoj Ethirvelil, Fr.Sebastian. and Fr.Nidheesh. We 

prayed for them and remembered them in our little deeds of prayer and service along with 

our sisters and collaborators. May God bless them abundantly.  We wish them a 

wonderful stay and Novitiate. 

Welcome to Fr.Vincent 

We thank God for the presence of Our Dear Fr. Vincent Kispotta, who have come back 

from his mission journey in Argentina, now have become part of our community in Padri 

Thana. We welcome you Dear Fr.Vincent to our community and wish you all the best for 

your mission in India, especially in Padri Thana School community. 

Visit of our Delegate  

Fr.Manoj Ethirvelil the Indian Delegate, Fr.Sebastian the councilor of Indian Delegation 

made a visit to Padri Thana Community on July 10. We were glad to welcome them to 

our community. We also thank for their fruitful stay which helped us to form our 

community and guided us to recreate our community living with the help of our new 

superior Fr.Nidheesh. We thank you dear Fathers and wish you to visit again. 

”May Joy and Love Fill Our Home. And We Request You to Pray For Us” 

 

 



 

 

 

DIVINE PROVIDENCE SCHOOL 

HAHIM 

 

 

Joy sheds tears,  

It was said Hi and bye are part and parcel of our lives. Thus at this juncture DPC 

Hahim said Hi...to Rev. Fr. Martin and Bye...to Rev. Fr. Anil. We welcomed “would be 

manager” who joined in Divine Providence community on 25th June 2021 and gave send off 

to the outgoing manager of the school on 03rd July 2021. He left for Nagpur on 15th July 

2021. Hearty welcome dear Fr. Martin. Have a pleasant stay and a fruitful ministry at 

Hahim. DPC Hahim is grateful to you dear Fr. Anil for your dedication, vision and service 

to Divine Providence School and St. John Calabria Parish, Hahim. Wishing you a very best 

for your new mission at Ish Kripa Sadan.  

 



 

 

 

1. It’s time for learning… 

Classes for the academic year 2021-22 began for all grades from 28th June 2021.  As 

the Pandemic still hesitant to leave the stage, the children were advised to stay in the 

comforts of their homes and classes were commenced online via Google Meet. Before 

the commencement of the classes, we trained the teachers to make learning more 

creative and interesting. Thanks to Fr. Manoj, Our Delegate, for his great help during 

the training sessions. The classes are going on well and the teachers and students are 

really keen and interested in the entire academics.  

2. Be online…Its talent show time… 

In This academic year we concentrated on conducting the various 

competitions online.  We have so far conducted competitions like: 

English Elocution, Drawing, Fancy Dress, Rakhi Making etc. it was 

wonderful to see all the students participating actively. The winners 

were invited to the school and certificates were given.  

3. Thank you for your visit 

We were blessed to have the visit of our delegate Fr. Manoj Ethirvelil to our community 

in the month of July. His visit helped us to plan the year well. His visit boosted us to 

work as a community lively in our mission. Thank you, Fr. Manoj for your visit.  

4. Congratulations Br. Biju… 

We celebrated joyfully the anniversary of the Triennial Profession 

of our dear Br. Biju on 4th September 2021.  We are indeed lucky to 

have him as our community member. Wish you God’s abundant 

blessings to you dear Br. Biju.  

5. Congratulations Fr. Bineesh 

Fr. Bineesh, the Superior of the community, celebrated his ordination anniversary on 

16th September 2021. We as a family celebrated the occasion joyfully. Many 

Congratulations to Fr. Bineesh. May God bless you… 

6. Its Exam time… 

The Pre-Mid exams for grades I to VIII began on 21st August 2021 online via Google 

Meet. All the students attended the exams well. Its nice to see the students growing in 

knowledge. Tank you dear students for your active participation in the exams.  

DPS FETRI 



 

 

 

 

Giving New Wings for the Dreams 

The academic year 2021-2022 began for the little ones of Divine 

providence School on 7th June. The pandemic situation has been a 

set back for us, yet the students were ever joyful to begin the 

academic session online.  

 

World Environment Day  

“In all things of nature, there is something of the marvellous” says the great philosopher 

Aristotle. World Environment Day is happily celebrated worldwide on the 5th of June every 

year. We celebrated this day in our school on 22nd June. On this day awareness and action 

programs are organized to support & protect our environment. It celebrates awareness about 

those things that affect the world and the environment in a positive and negative way. This day 

acknowledges us with the chance to broaden our vision, our opinions, and our responsibilities 

toward preserving & enhancing the environment. 

https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/videos/513028250031847  

Green Day 

Green is always a soothing colour". As part of colours day celebration 

we had "Green Colour Day Celebration" on 10th July 2021. The pre- 

primary online classes were decorated 

with toys and tangles of coconut palm, 

articles and art of buddies, fruits and 

festoons and variety of vegetables in 

green. All the students of pre-primary 

and the teachers had attended the online 

session in green dress. 

https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/videos/2913216452261654  

Bakri Eid 

Bakri Eid is one of the most popular festival celebrated by the Muslims all over the world. 

Where it is known as Eid - Ul - Aadha. It's a celebration of sacrifice.  Animals like goat, sheep, 

camels were sacrificed on this day. It's a day of feasting, and visiting friends and family. Our 

children of Divine Providence School celebrated this festival on 21st July. Students have done 

many activities related to the festival. 

Happy Father’s Day  

DIVINE PROVIDENCE SCHOOL 

BANGALORE 

https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/videos/513028250031847
https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/videos/2913216452261654


Father's Day was celebrated on July 28th in Divine Providence School. The day is observed to 

mark and acknowledge the importance of fathers in their children's 

life. Fathers play a very significant 

role in their child's life. Their 

influence can impact and shape their 

child's future. Children don't look up 

to their fathers just for financial help, 

but also for physical and emotional 

security. Happy Father’s Day all our 

heros. 

 

Yellow Day Celebration  

August 13 was a day dedicated to the yellow colour was marked with children 

dressed in different hues and tints of yellow. Children were not only beautifully 

dressed in their favorite yellow dresses but also brought yellow objects to make 

it a complete “Yellow Day”! 

Leaders of the Future 
Child is the future of Man says Shakespeare. We form the 

students to be the leaders of tomorrow. The Student Council 

members were elected on 11th August. Students from grade 5 

and above exercised their right to vote for the candidate of 

their choice.   

Independence & Investiture Ceremony  

Into That Heaven of Freedom, let my Country Awake! And 

may everyone experience the joy of being one. to go up to the skies to lead the whole world to 

the glory. We celebrate the Independence Day of our country on 15th August every year. We 

also had the Investiture Ceremony of the newly elected Students Council Members. 

https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/videos/340219904418806  

Onam Celebration  
On August 21, we celebrated the festival of Onam - the festival of 

flowers. The children came for the online classes in traditional 

dresses, and the teachers shared with them the meaning of this day’s 

celebration. 

https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/videos/277910493682036 

https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/videos/340219904418806
https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/videos/277910493682036


Janmastami Celebration 
On August 30, we celebrated the birthday of lord 

Krishna. Students had a fun-filled day, dressed up as 

Radha and Krishna. It was a moment for all of us to 

share our joys and reinforce the harmony, love and 

universal brotherhood among all. Students also 

showed their talents in Drawing and decorating their 

study area.                

https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/photos/pcb.1166330667195540

/1166329613862312/ 

A New Arena for the Learning 

Our new School building was officially opened on 4th 

September. We thank the Providence, Mary, our mother and 

intercessor and all those who have worked hard behind this 

great endeavour.  

The project is still continuing with the finishing work for the 

second wing (expansion) of the building. We entrust 

everything into His hand, that he be the one building this 

house of wisdom for the great many who come here.  

 

CBSE Affiliation 

 

On 6th September, we had the CBSE 

Inspection of the school for the 

Affiliation purpose. The great effort 

we have put out here have had its 

reward in the form of CBSE 

affiliation being granted to us on 9th 

September – on the third day after the inspection.  We thank everyone who supported us in this 

great achievement. 

 

Grandparents Day 

“Grandparents, like heroes, are as necessary to a child's growth as vitamins.” — Joyce Allston. 

We celebrated the Grandparents’ Day celebration of pre-primary on 21st September. Students 

joined the online classes along with their grandparents and we acknowledged their love and 

presence in the life of every child. 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/photos/pcb.1166330667195540/1166329613862312/
https://www.facebook.com/divineprovidenceschoolbangalore/photos/pcb.1166330667195540/1166329613862312/


Happy and Blessed Feast Day of St. John Calabria. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Divine Providence School Family celebrated the feast day our heavenly patron St. John 

Calabria on 7th October. The Divinites of Bangalore put up a beautiful and meaningful skit, to 

express their love for our patron. We wish everyone, a Happy Feast Day, and God’s blessings 

upon each one.  

YouTube link of the Celebration: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5eCrnXigTKE  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5eCrnXigTKE


Mother of 

Divine Providence Delegation 

 

  

Mother of Devine Providence Bhawan 

Moments of God’s protection:  

     From the month of April to May our community experienced God’s love and protection in a 

very special way. Some of us were affected by Covid-19 and some suffered viral fever for longer 

period. In these particular months each one of us grew in personal devotion to Mary our Mother, 

some of us took more time in reading Bible and other prayers privately in our isolated rooms. 

God never leave us for He is a tender Father which we experience through His instruments the 

PSDP brothers who were concern for our necessities in our sickness.  

New arrival 

On 21 June Sr. Ancy reached the new community of Fetri. Some weeks remained in quarantine 

and began her active life in the community. Hearty Welcome to the new mission dear Sister 

Ancy and God bless you. 

15/August 

The Eucharistic Celebration of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary was in the 

community along with brothers and there after we proceeded to School premise for Flag hosting 

with National Anthem in honor of our Nation in its 74th Independence Day. 

 

Onam Celebration  

On 21/August we had Onam in remembrance of old memories, that is traditionally celebrated in 

South India (Kerela), which is also a moment of family gathering and sharing of their love 

between them. The day was colored with Joy and happiness. The varieties of food and vestition 

made us more cheerful and heart full of fun. 



 

08/September 

The Mother of Divine Providence community participated in online singing competition in honor 

of the Nativity of Mary our Mother. It was organized by St.John Paul II Parish, Hazari Pahad. 

We experienced it as moment of sharing the gifts and the talents we are given by the Lord. We 

were all thrilled on the day.  

 

 

15/September 

Today Sr.Sony and Sr. Sumita completed one year of their religious consecrated life in the Opera 

and renewed the Annual Vows in the evening at Mother of Divine Providence Bhawan in the 

presence of Sr.Bimla Minz, the Delegate counselor. We thank the Lord for His blessings upon 

them. Let us pray that their “yes” may always be enthusiastic in following Jesus Christ the Sole 

Maser. Congratulations sisters!!! 

 



 

St. Teresa of Child Jesus, Thana 

We are grateful to God the Providence who prepared the young girls for new experience in the 

Congregation. In this year 2021-22 the Lord gave us 7 new “Come and See” candidates. 

Providence of God we thank you and let us pray for their new journey in the Opera.  

 

 

Lavinia Bhawan, Dhenkanal, Odisha 

“To fulfill great things the Lord uses the Simple and Humble Instruments.” (St.J. Calabria) 

On 8th September the day of the Nativity of Blessed Virgin Mary Sr. Filisitas Barwa completed 

her 25 years of Consecrated life in the Opera. Let us thank the Lord for her faithfulness to the 

call of God and pray for her further endeavor to come. The Poor Servant Sisters are grateful to 

God for Sr. Filisitas’ heroic vocational journey as the first Indian sister. We had Solemn yet 

Simple celebration in her respective community with the presence of Rev. Fr. Bartholomew 

Billung the V.G of Sambalpur Dioces and other six priests. The presence of many sisters from 

Nagpur and Assam was very much vibrant and brought excitement to the event and indeed it was 

an adventure. Thank You Jesus for using the Instrument through the Mother of Divine 

Providence Delegation is born in India. Hearty Congratulations dear sister!!! 

 


